## UNIVERSITY OF BUEA

P.O. Box 63 Buea, CAMEROON Tel: (237)233 32 21 34/233 32 26 90/233 32 27 06 /233 32 28 13 Fax. (237)233 32 22 72 Email info@ubuea.cm Website www.ubuca.cm



REPUBLIC OF CAMEROON PEACE - WORK - FATHERLAND

PRO-CHANCELLOR: Professor Ako Edward Oben VICE-CHANCELLOR: Ngomo Horace Manga, PhD DVC/Teaching, Professionalization and Development of Information and Communication Technologies: Professor Nol Alembong DVC/Research, Cooperation and Relations with the Business World: Lucy M. Ayamba Ndip, PhD DVC/Internal Control and Evaluation: Professor Ayonghe Samuel Ndonwi REGISTRAR: Ernest L. Molua, PhD

	1	3	DEC	2019	
Date:					_

/UB/REG/HOS/PÄR Our Ref: 2019/

## Press Release 36th Meeting of Council of the University of Buea

The 36th meeting of Council of the University of Buea met on Thursday, 12th December 2019 in the Boardroom of the Central Administrative Building. The meeting was chaired by Professor Ako Edward Oben, Pro-Chancellor and Chairman of Council.

The most important item of the agenda was the presentation, examination and adoption of the 2020 budget of the University of Buea, the Vice-Chancellor's report and reports of other Committees of Council.

After further deliberations by officials, the Council;

- Adopted the 2020 budget of the University of Buea at the sum of 11,206,007,425 (Eleven billion, two hundred and six million, seven thousand, four hundred and twenty five) FCFA, being 8,709,776,043 FCFA (77.72%) for recurrent expenditure, and 2,496,231,382 FCFA (22.28%) for investments. This is an increase, relative to the 2019 budget.
- Approved the reports of the Finance and General Purposes Committee of Council and also those of the Financial Controller and the Accounting Officer on the financial management of the University;
- Endorsed the advancement and promotion of some members of the academic staff of the University of Buea as presented;
- Congratulated the Vice-Chancellor and his collaborators on the excellent performance of the University in 2019, despite the socioeconomic challenges within the environment in which the institution operates.

Finally, Council thanked the government for its sustained financial and material support to enable the

University achieve its vision and mission.

Pro-Chancellor and Chairman of Council